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February 16, 2018
Dear MRASP Families, 

It’s enrollment time for 2018-2019!  The application is on our website, http://www.mrasp.org/   Please print the application; submit the application and deposit together.  Applications and the $200 (per family) fee are due Friday, March 16 in the MRASP office.  

Checks should be made out to the Mason-Rice Afterschool Program (MRASP).  Please write a separate check for the application fee; do not include it with your regular or vacation tuition.

1st – 5th Grade Information

· The application process and timeline is fairly clear cut.  However the MRASP timeline may be affected by the NPS K schedule and timeline.

Kindergarten Information

· Because incoming K’s will not have their NPS A or B schedule until late in the spring, the enrollment process is somewhat more complicated.  However, our goal is to keep to the tentative timeline.  We realize that parents are anxious to solidify afterschool child care for next year.  Our timeline will facilitate both parents’ need to know and the MRASP program & staff planning for next fall.  This will also enable MRASP to collaborate with Mason-Rice staff.

· All applications & deposits must be received by March 16.  We realize that K parents will not have the A or B schedule by then, but we need to gather as much enrollment information as possible.  

· September: The NPS K schedule of 2 3:00 days per week does not usually start until October.  MRASP offers four-day-care (MWThF 12:30-3) for children who will be enrolled 2 days for the rest of the year.  The first priority for those additional days is children staying until 6:00; however in the past, we have been able to accommodate all families who needed these additional days.  Sign up for these days will occur with the enrollment contract later in the spring.
Please carefully consider the schedule you select and request an accurate schedule.  Applications are the basis for contracts offered.  Changes desired after the application deadline might be impossible to accommodate.  Changing your schedule also impacts the program – staffing, components, and budget are all based on the applications.  We need your cooperation in submitting an accurate, on-time application.   

Sincerely,
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Wendy J. Protheroe

Director  

MRASP GENERAL INFORMATION 2018-2019
Mission Statement
The mission of the Mason-Rice Afterschool Program is to provide a high quality out-of-school time program for school age children and to support families.  The main goals of the program are:

· To provide a safe, nurturing, comfortable environment for children with a neighborhood-like    

        atmosphere of mixed age groups.

· To provide comprehensive programming that includes diverse activities for recreation, learning,  

       exploration, growth, and just plain fun!  Programming includes activities in arts & crafts, sports,   

       games, drama, and hands-on science.  Clubs, special events, and field trips are also  

       part of the program. 

· To provide the option of "hang-out-time" - time to relax, chat with friends, read a book with a  

       teacher, play chess, etc.  With sometimes hectic schedules of school, afterschool, soccer, 

       Scouts, etc., this unstructured time is essential to the children.

· To promote the social and emotional development of the children - to help them gain in self-

        confidence, self-esteem, positive relationships, conflict resolution skills, cooperation, sense of 

        responsibility, decision-making ability, and independence.

· To provide an environment that respects individual differences, celebrates diversity, and promotes 

        anti-bias and anti-racist education.

Organization
MRASP is a private, non-profit, parent cooperative organization serving school-age children of the Mason-Rice community during after school hours.  A Board of Directors comprised of MRASP parents governs the program.  MRASP is administered independently and is funded entirely by parent tuition, not by the public schools or the City of Newton.  

The professional staff includes a full-time Director, Assistant Director, full-time Program Coordinators, and part-time teachers.  Teachers have diverse experience with children and varied educational degrees and backgrounds - early childhood, elementary, art, and outdoor education; recreation; etc.  Some teachers also have expertise in a specialized area such as dance, sports, drama, or art.
Notice of Non-Discrimination

MRASP does not discriminate on the basis of race, religious creed, national origin, ancestry, disability, gender, sexual orientation or gender identity/expression.

MRASP will make reasonable accommodations to welcome or continue to serve any child with a disability.  If it is determined by MRASP that a child requires the use of an aide in order to safely attend and participate in MRASP, MRASP will work with the parents or guardians and, if necessary, with permission from the parents or guardians will solicit and receive information about the child from the school district, to reasonably accommodate the child.  

 If the parents or guardians of a child applying to MRASP or already enrolled in MRASP believe that any accommodation is necessary for the child to attend MRASP, MRASP requests the parents or guardians inform MRASP in writing.  MRASP will work with the parents or guardians to reasonably accommodate the child.

Parent/Staff Communication
Parent/staff communication is an integral part of MRASP.  This communication aids the staff in providing high quality care - both in meeting individual children's needs and programming in general.   

Parent Participation and Responsibilities
Parent involvement is critical to the operation and development of the program, to the support of staff, and to the relationship between the school and afterschool.  In the enrollment contract, parents agree to contribute 8 hours of volunteer work per year; parents may be asked to do more if the need arises.  

Vacation Care

Child care during the February and April NPS vacations is available on a limited basis for a full day, Tuesday through Friday (provided the NPS buildings are open).  Application forms are distributed in advance; tuition is in addition to the yearly contracted amount.  The vacation program includes field trips and special activities. 
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MRASP ENROLLMENT INFORMATION 2018-2019
Application Fee Policy

With the application, a $200 per family non-refundable fee is required.  If MRASP cannot offer an enrollment contract, the $200 fee is refunded.  If the family accepts and keeps for the full year the enrollment contract as offered (based on the application), the $200 is applied to June's tuition (if the registration fee is more than June's tuition, the remainder will be applied to May).  If a family requests more days (and days are available), the $200 will be applied as explained previously.

 If the # of days applied for decreases, the $200 will not be applied to tuition.  
Deposit Policy

With the contract, the remainder of a full month's tuition is required.  This will be applied to June 2019.

Enrollment Priorities

1.  Children currently enrolled in MRASP

· Full time

· 4 days a week

· 3 days a week

· 2 days a week

2.  Siblings of children currently enrolled in MRASP.

3.  Children of MRASP staff.

4.  Mason-Rice students who are children of Mason-Rice staff.

5.  Mason-Rice students not currently enrolled in MRASP
· Full time

· 4 days a week

· 3 days a week

· 2 days a week

Kindergarten-only time (Monday/Wednesday or Thursday/Friday 12:30-3:00) has additional priorities.  K's enrolling for 12:30-6:00 have priority over K's enrolling for 12:30-3:00.

If overenrolled, priorities are used to fill enrollment slots.  As long as received by the due date, applications are not reviewed on a first come, first served basis.

The Director uses the above priorities to fill enrollment slots.  If necessary, the Director has the authority to fill slots as needed in order to secure full enrollment in all program components.     

Financial Assistance

A limited number of financial assistance grants are available through MRASP.  If you are interested in applying, please attach a note to your application.   Families applying for MRASP assistance must also apply to Community Care for Kids and to other organizations.  Community Care for Kids administers the Massachusetts voucher program for the Newton area; they can be reached at 617-479-8181 or https://www.qcap.org/our-programs/early-childhood-education-care/community-care-for-kids/
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MRASP TENTATIVE 2018-2019 ENROLLMENT TIMETABLE

 The below dates are tentative.  Please look at the due dates listed in specific letters that accompany any mailing/emailing regarding enrollment.
March 16
CURRENT FAMILIES APPLICATIONS DUE.

March 23
NEW FAMILIES APPLICATIONS DUE.

May 14
CURRENT and NEW FAMILIES are mailed contracts with instructions regarding enrollment forms.  

If MRASP is over enrolled, wait list letters and registration fee refunds are sent to those parents whose children are on a wait list.

May 29
CURRENT and NEW FAMILIES CONTRACTS, ENROLLMENT FORMS, and DEPOSIT DUE.  

Contracts will not be accepted unless forms are complete with all authorizations and information.

In order to ensure fair enrollment procedures and to facilitate the enrollment process, all due dates are strictly observed.
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2017-2018 ANNUAL TUITION*

Monday/Wednesday OR Thursday/Friday
Kindergarten

12:30-3:00
$1872
Monday




K - 5th


3:00-6:00
$1123
Tuesday







12:30-6:00
$2056
Wednesday







3:00-6:00
$1123
Thursday







3:00-6:00
$1278
Friday








3:00-6:00
$1123
Full-time 




K




$8575
Full-time 




1st-5th




$6703
Rates for 2018-2019 are not yet determined.  Tuition, one tenth of the annual amount, is paid monthly.



Mason-Rice Afterschool Program, Inc. ∙ 149 Pleasant Street ∙ Newton Centre, MA 02459 ∙ 617-244-7260

Wendy_Protheroe@newton.k12.ma.us 

http://www.mrasp.org/

